
 

 

Columbus Consolidated Government 

Retiree Health Benefits Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

February 21, 2024, 11:00am 

Attendees P A Attendees P A 

Christi Johnson X  Lester Ray Massey  X 

Tom Barron X  Saundra Hunter  X 

Cheryl Tate  X Shirley Gaultney  X 

John D. Hawk  X Jack Kinsman  X 

Renee McAneny X  Cynthia Holliman X  

Larry Campbell X  Sheila Risper X  

   Reather Hollowell X  
Other attendees: Todd Hooper, NFP Benefit Consultant 
 
Call to order: Christi Johnson- Chair 11:10am 
In person quorum not met. November 2023 minutes were not approved.  
Todd Hooper reported that due to changes with Medicare Advantage, some 
physician offices are reluctant to process claims under Medicare Advantage 
Plans. Discussed the impact on reimbursement rates. NFP will continue to 
watch changes with Medicare Advantage plans.  
 
Gym membership access is not accepted by some fitness centers and has 
caused some challenges. NFP will inquire about the Silver Sneakers program 
and any changes.  
 
Cynthia Holliman reported that annual pay advice statements were sent to 
retirees through the mail. Many retirees were not receiving statements 
because they changed addresses; however, they did not contact Human 
Resources to update their mailing address.   Larry will work with HR to help 
get the word out to retirees to update their mailing address. 



Renee McAneny reported that CareATC, the Health and Wellness Center 
vendor, changed pharmacy benefit managers and is now using SaveRX 
instead of Northwind.  Retirees were not aware of this change when they 
received medications in the mail.  
 
NFP was asked to research other health insurance options for pre-65 retirees, 
look at benchmark data. 
 
Parks & Recreation is looking for retirees to work part time. Committee 
members will help get the word out.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:32am 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
Destiny Chisolm 
HR Administrative Assistant 


